MINUTES

Seil Coastal Rowing Club

3rd Annual General Meeting

27 November 2015, 7pm, Seil Hall

Present: Sue Fenton (Convenor), Louise Wilson (Treasurer), George Houston, Mary Norris, Ray Norris, David Glennie, James Fenton, Gus Wallace
1. Apologies
Dawn Singleton, Sara Wilson, Jan Fraser, Sue & Ray Turner, Karen & Nick Wesley, Gordon & Rosalind McLeod, George Hannah, Ewan Kennedy, Alan Coutts, Helen Glennie, Nick & Bettie Hunter, Jean Ainsley.

2. Draft minutes of the 2014 AGM

These were approved without amendment. Proposed by David Glennie, seconded by Ray Norris.
3. Matters arising
Item 7. The new arrangement of keeping the skiff at Balvicar Boatyard has worked well this year.

11. The oars still need repairing. Ewan Kennedy said he would mend them over the winter.

16. The day out with the Luing skiff to Eilean Gamhna went well and a similar event should be repeated next year.

17. New lifejackets had been acquired.

19. No action on the RNLI challenge this year as Lyden has been too busy to organise.

4. Convenor’s report
I am pleased to tell you that there has been rowing from the club each and every month since the last AGM! Maintenance on the skiff this year consisted solely of replacing the sacrificial plates under the oars - many thanks to Ewan for providing the jarra from the floor of the Singer Sewing Machine factory at Clydebank, and to John Ferris for turning them to order. This winter, there will be a wee bit of painting to do, plus repairs to the blades and, hopefully, construction of new (longer) oars.
The season started with a starring role for a cardboard cutout Selkie in the Seil panto, followed by a fundraising Burns Supper in the hall. The club purchased new life jackets and an ex-Commonwelth Games megaphone. Selkie was kept at Fasgadh until 1 March, courtesy of the late David Foster's family, then moved to our current berth at Balvicar Boatyard, which has proved to be ideal - a big thanks to Mike & Morag, and Steven, for making us so welcome.
The club per se did not enter any regattas this year, but took part as part of the Argyll Superstate regional team at the SCRA Freshwater Regatta at Loch Katrine in October, which event Sue organised and was captain of the Argyll Superstate team. James, Louise and Sue won medals as part of the victorious 210+ team, cough cough. New members Gus and Jan had a baptism of fire in their first race at Loch Katrine. Louise and Sue also undertook the Umpire Training Course, and put their new skills to good effect in the steamboats the next day. 
However, we did have some interesting exploratory rows, the highlights being the Melfort Muster in May, when we and Luing rowed around Degnish Point to Eilean Gamhna at the mouth of Loch Melfort on a glorious day. We had a picnic, and a litter pick, for which we each earned some money from Argyll & Bute GRAB Trust.
We also managed to circumnavigate Seil (and Inish) later in the summer, and set a time of four hours and seven minutes (including a pee stop) which we are challenging to be bettered in 2016.
Sue wrote a guest article for the West Coast Review in August, and the Loch Venacher freshwater team from back in 2013 starred in a promotional video for Jordan Boats, under the strapline 'even 70 year olds can enjoy rowing.' (!) Sue continues to represent Argyll on the SCRA committee.

We have started an opt-in email system to fill outstanding places on outings 24 hours beforehand, and conducted a survey of when members would prefer to row, and what length/type of outing they prefer. However, outings have had to be cancelled on many occasions this year, even when the weather is fine. More members, and preferably some without bus-passes, would be very good to have.
5. Treasurer’s report

Louise presented the financial report for the year (the financial year runs from 1 November to 31 October). This was approved, proposed by Mary Norris and seconded by David Glennie.

In summary, income for the year was £675.00 and expenditure £448.29. The bank balance at the start of the year was £1,218.20, and £1,444.91 at the close.

Income comprised subscriptions (£340), Burns Supper (£260), raffle (£60), and beach clean grant from the GRAB trust (£15).

Expenditure comprised fees to SCRA (£60), Burns Supper costs (£128.94), lifejackets & parts for skiff (£135.97), AGM hall hire (£18), gifts to Balvicar Boatyard (£22.48) and insurance ((£83.60).

6. Election of officers
With the resignation of Dawn Singleton, Sue Turner was elected as Secretary (proposed by Mary Norris, seconded by James Fenton.)

Sue Fenton and Louise Wilson agreed to remain in post as Convenor and Treasurer respectively, as did Helen Glennie as Minutes Secretary.

7. Election of Management Committee
Ewan Kennedy agreed to remain on the Committee, and James Fenton and Gus Wallace agreed to be co-opted onto it. Hence the committee now contains the officers of the club together with Ewan, James and Gus.

8. Setting of membership fees
The meeting agreed that the membership fee should remain at £10 for 2015/6.

9.Winter maintenance and alterations
Jan Fraser has offered her garage for this. In addition to the repair of the oars mentioned above, some painting will need to be carried out. Gus Wallace agreed to investigate more comfortable seats for the skiff.

10. AOCB

Cox training. The Convenor announced that cox training was to be held on 5 & 6 March, with indoor session on the Saturday at Easdale Hall and a practical session on the Sunday. 13 people had signed up so far and numbers will probably be capped at 18. It was agreed that it would be good to combine this event with some form of evening entertainment on the Saturday.

Skiff world championships. These are to be held on Strangford Loch in Northern Ireland 25-30 July. Particularly relevant to this club are the three over 60s races (men, women, mixed) to be held on the last day. It may be that Seil combines with the other Argyll/Slate Islands clubs to make it feasible to enter. No replies from other clubs received to date.

Seil Regatta 2016. The Convenor announced that this will be a round Seil Island expedition on 11/12 June.

First Aid. The club would identify which members are qualified First Aiders.

Radio training course. Louise Wilson, Mary Norris, David & Helen Glennie expressed interest in attending a VHF course. The Puffin Dive Centre was identified as the best provider in the area.

Rollocks. Gus raised the issue of a better design for the skiff’s rollocks, having experienced the ones on the Ullapool skiff at the Loch Katrine regatta. This would be considered for the future.

Meeting closed at 1955.

Minutes kindly taken by James Fenton in Helen Glennie’s absence.
